

Subscribe to updates from Farmers.gov

Email Address e.g. name@exa

Share Bulletin



Oregon FSA Newsletter - February 2024

Farmers.gov sent this bulletin at 02/29/2024 07:31 PM EST

View as a webpage / Share



Oregon FSA Newsletter - February 2024

Farm Service Agency | Natural Resources Conservation Service | Risk Management Agency

Deputy Secretary of Agriculture, Xochitl Torres Smalls, Visits Oregon State University



Deputy Secretary Xochitl
Torres Small (photographed center) continues her land grant university tour across the country. Both Gail Greenman, Oregon's Farm Service Agency State Executive Director (Left) and Margaret Hoffmann, Oregon's Rural Development State Director (Right) were in accompaniment for meaningful conversations

with OSU.

The Deputy Secretary's visit to Oregon State University (OSU) included a discussion with OSU faculty leadership about the benefits partnering with the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) have in providing opportunities for OSU to pioneer in innovative practices in agriculture, forestry, and extension programs. Further, the Deputy Secretary investigated ways that USDA can better serve the country's land grant institutions.

This conversation was followed by a collaborative session with OSU student leadership. Critical USDA topics such as climate smart markets, increasing equity within federal programs and sharing impactful career opportunities for students were addressed.

The OSU tour was concluded with a tour of the innovative A.A. Red Emmerson Advanced Wood Products Laboratory where the deputy secretary was able to see first-hand how OSU is working with USDA to advance climate-smart practices and sustainability.

Before You Break Out New Ground, Ensure Your Farm Meets Conservation Compliance

The term "sodbusting" is used to identify the conversion of land from native vegetation to commodity crop production after December 23, 1985. As part of the conservation provisions of the Food Security Act of 1985, if you're proposing to produce agricultural



commodities (crops that require annual tillage including one pass planting operations and sugar cane) on land that has been determined highly erodible and that has no crop history prior to December 23, 1985, that land must be farmed in accordance with a conservation plan or system that ensures no substantial increase in soil erosion.

Eligibility for many USDA programs requires compliance with a conservation plan or system on highly erodible land (HEL) used for the production of agricultural commodities. This includes Farm Service Agency (FSA) loan, disaster assistance, safety net, price support, and conservation programs; Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) conservation programs; and Risk Management Agency (RMA) Federal crop insurance.

Before you clear or prepare areas not presently under production for crops that require annual tillage, you are required to file Form AD-1026 "Highly Erodible Land Conservation and Wetland Conservation Certification," with FSA indicating the area to be brought into production. The notification will be referred to NRCS to determine if the field is considered highly erodible land. If the field is considered HEL, you are required to implement a conservation plan or system that limits the erosion to the tolerable soil loss (T) for the predominant HEL soil on those fields.

In addition, prior to removing trees or conducting any other land manipulations that may affect wetlands, remember to update form AD-1026, to ensure you remain in compliance with the wetland conservation provisions.

Prior to purchasing or renting new cropland acres, it is recommended that you check with your local USDA Service Center to ensure your activities will be in compliance with the highly erodible land and wetland conservation provisions.

For additional information on highly erodible land conservation and wetland conservation compliance, contact your local USDA Service Center.

Farmers Can Now Enroll for the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss Coverage Programs the 2024 Crop Year





U.S. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

ELECT & ENROLL BY MARCH 15, 2024

ELECT & ENROLL in 2024 County Agriculture Risk
Coverage (ARC-CO). Individual Agricultural Risk Coverage

(ARC-IC), or Price Loss Coverage (PLC).

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for some crop insurance products

- Producers with farms that have an ARC election are ineligible for Supplemental Coverage Option (SCO).
- Upland cotton farmers who enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are ineligible for the Stacked Income Protection Plan (STAX).

You can make elections and complete enrollment at your local USDA Service Center or online using Level 2 eAuthentication at apps.fsa.usda.gov/arcsignup-web/home

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) today announced that agricultural producers can now enroll in the Farm Service Agency's (FSA) <u>Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC)</u> programs for the 2024 crop year. Producers can enroll and make election changes for the 2024 crop year starting Dec. 18, 2023. The deadline to complete enrollment and any election change is March 15, 2024.

On Nov. 16, 2023, President Biden signed into law H.R. 6363, the *Further Continuing Appropriations and Other Extensions Act, 2024* (Pub. L. 118-22), which extended the *Agriculture Improvement Act of 2018* (Pub. L. 115-334), more commonly known as the 2018 Farm Bill, through September 30, 2024. This extension allows authorized programs, including ARC and PLC, to continue operating.

2024 Elections and Enrollment

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County (ARC-CO) or PLC, which provide crop-by-crop protection, or ARC-Individual (ARC-IC), which protects the entire farm. Although election changes for 2024 are optional, producers must enroll through a signed contract each year. Also, if a producer has a multi-year contract on the farm it will continue for 2024 unless an election change is made.

If producers do not submit their election revision by the March 15, 2024, deadline, their election remains the same as their 2023 election for commodities on the farm. Farm owners cannot enroll in either program unless they have a share interest in the cropland.

Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice, safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat.

2022 Crop Year Payments

This fall, FSA issued payments totaling more than \$267 million to agricultural producers who enrolled in the 2022 ARC-CO option and the ARC ARC-IC option for covered commodities that triggered a payment. Payments through the PLC option did not trigger for the 2022 crop year.

ARC and PLC payments for a given crop year are paid out the following fall to allow actual county yields and the Market Year Average prices to be finalized. These payments help mitigate fluctuations in either revenue or prices for certain crops. Payments for crops that may trigger for the 2023 crop year will be issued in the fall of 2024.

Crop Insurance Considerations

ARC and PLC are part of a broader USDA safety net that also includes crop insurance and marketing assistance loans.

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for some crop insurance products.

Producers on farms with a PLC election can purchase Supplemental Coverage Option (SCO) through their Approved Insurance Provider; however, producers on farms where ARC is the election are ineligible for SCO on their planted acres for that crop on that farm

Unlike SCO, the Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by an ARC election. Producers may add ECO regardless of the farm program election.

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are ineligible for the stacked income protection plan (STAX) on their planted cotton acres for that farm.

Web-Based Decision Tools

Many universities offer web-based decision tools to help producers make informed, educated decisions using crop data specific to their respective farming operations. Producers are encouraged to use the tool of their choice to support their ARC and PLC elections

More Information

For more information on ARC and PLC, producers can visit the <u>ARC and PLC webpage</u> or contact their local <u>USDA Service Center</u>. Producers can also make elections and complete enrollment <u>online with level 2 eAuth</u>.

Dairy Producers Can Enroll for 2024 Dairy Margin Coverage Beginning Feb. 28

Payments to Begin Early March

Starting today dairy producers will be able to enroll for 2024 Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC), an important safety net program offered through the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) that provides producers with price support to help offset milk and feed price differences. This year's DMC signup begins Feb. 28, 2024, and ends April 29, 2024. For those who sign up for 2024 DMC coverage, payments may begin as



soon as March 4, 2024, for any payments that triggered in January 2024.

USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA) has revised the regulations for DMC to allow eligible dairy operations to make a one-time adjustment to established production history. This adjustment will be accomplished by combining previously established supplemental production history with DMC production history for those dairy operations that participated in Supplemental Dairy Margin Coverage during a prior coverage year. DMC has also been authorized through calendar year 2024. Congress passed a 2018 Farm Bill extension requiring these regulatory changes to the program.

DMC is a voluntary risk management program that offers protection to dairy producers when the difference between the all-milk price and the average feed price (the margin) falls below a certain dollar amount selected by the producer. In 2023, Dairy Margin Coverage payments triggered in 11 months including two months, June and July, where the margin fell below the catastrophic level of \$4.00 per hundredweight, a first for Dairy Margin Coverage or its predecessor Margin Protection Program.

2024 DMC Coverage and Premium Fees

FSA has revised DMC regulations to extend coverage for calendar year 2024, which is retroactive to Jan. 1, 2024, and to provide an adjustment to the production history for dairy operations with less than 5 million pounds of production. In previous years, smaller dairy operations could establish a supplemental production history and receive Supplemental Dairy Margin Coverage. For 2024, dairy producers can establish one adjusted base production history through DMC for each participating dairy operation to better reflect the operation's current production.

For 2024 DMC enrollment, dairy operations that established supplemental production history through Supplemental Dairy Margin Coverage for coverage years 2021 through 2023, will combine the supplemental production history with established production history for one adjusted base production history.

For dairy operations enrolled in 2023 DMC under a multi-year lock-in contract, lock-in eligibility will be extended until Dec. 31, 2024. In addition, dairy operations enrolled in multi-year lock-in contracts are eligible for the discounted DMC premium rate during the 2024 coverage year. To confirm 2024 DMC lock-in coverage or opt out in favor of an annual contract for 2024, dairy operations having lock-in contracts must enroll during the 2024 DMC enrollment period.

DMC offers different levels of coverage, even an option that is free to producers, minus a \$100 administrative fee. The administrative fee is waived for dairy producers who are considered limited resource, beginning, socially disadvantaged or a military veteran. To determine the appropriate level of DMC coverage for a specific dairy operation, producers can use the online dairy decision tool.

DMC Payments

DMC payments are calculated using updated feed and premium hay costs, making the program more reflective of actual dairy producer expenses. These updated feed calculations use 100% premium alfalfa hay.

More Information

USDA also offers other risk management tools for dairy producers, including the <u>Dairy Revenue Protection (DRP)</u> plan that protects against a decline in milk revenue (yield and price) and the <u>Livestock Gross Margin (LGM)</u> plan, which provides protection against the loss of the market value of milk minus the feed costs. Both DRP and LGM livestock insurance policies are offered through the Risk Management Agency. Producers should contact their local <u>crop insurance agent</u> for more information.

For more information on DMC, visit the <u>DMC webpage</u> or contact your local <u>USDA Service</u> <u>Center</u>.

Farm Loan Interest Rates - February 2024

Program	Interest Rates
Farm Operating - Direct	5.125%
Farm Operating - Microloan	5.125%
Farm Ownership - Direct	5.375%
Farm Ownership - Microloan	5.375%
Farm Ownership - Direct, Joint Financing	3.375%
Farm Ownership - Down Payment	1.500%
Emergency Loan - Amount of Actual Loss	3.750%
Effective as of February 1, 2	024

Tax season is here and it's time for producers to file taxes for their operations. To help navigate the challenges of tax filing, USDA has partnered with experts around the country to provide tips and resources for taxes related to USDA programs. In



this two-part Mythbusters series, our experts will address some common misconceptions about tax filing.

Jeffrey Tranel is an Extension Specialist with Colorado State University. He also works with the National Farm Income Tax Extension Committee. Here are some common myths that Jeffrey has identified about farm taxes and how to avoid making filing errors.

Continue reading here.

7620 SW Mohawk St. Tualatin, Oregon 97062 Phone: 503-692-3688 Fax: 855-824-6185

How can we help you? Submit questions or requests for further information to ASK.USDA.GOV or 1-833-ONE-USDA.



Sign up for important text message alerts from your local county FSA office!

To subscribe, text FSANOW (372-669).

CONTACT US:

Farm Service Agency.

Natural Resources Conservation Service

Risk Management Agency.

Service Center Locator











SUBSCRIBER SERVICES:

Manage Subscriptions | Help



USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users).

Powered by

